
 

July 2024 

Where has the time gone? I cannot believe that my internship is already coming to an end. 
My time at St. Peter has been full of learning and growth. I have told many of you that        
St. Peter is a fantastic place to be an intern, and I say that earnestly.  

That is something I hope you are proud of, because what makes St. Peter such a remarkable 
congregation for interns, is all of you. I thank you all for the warmth 
and graciousness with which you welcomed my family and I into this 
congregation and for all of the memories we’ve made and joys we 
have shared together. From the day I began, I felt that this was a 
place where I could learn and grow by trying new things and making 

mistakes without any fear of judgement or harsh criticism. I cannot overstate how impactful that has 
been to me and my overall learning experience. 

I began internship with very little prior ministry experience, but 
throughout the course of the year I had a plethora of opportunities 
to change that. One such opportunity was in facilitating and leading 
Adult Education, both on Sundays, and with the Men’s & Women’s 
Bible Study Groups. Teaching is a part of the vocation I 
feel particularly called to and enjoyed learning with you 
all. I appreciate your eagerness to engage with the     

material, whether I was leading or someone else was brought in to lead. I would also like to 
extend a special thanks to those of you who led one of the sessions yourselves! 

Speaking of education, I also had the opportunity to help out with   
Confirmation. That was an absolute blast. Admittedly, this was   
something I was pretty nervous about in the beginning, but the kids 
quickly helped me get over that and we had a great year together. It 
was a pleasure getting to know and spend time with them. I am sad I am not able to make the trip to 
New Orleans, but will be praying for the group and hope they all have a great time! 

I am also thankful that we were able to bring back the Fellowship Luncheon during my year here. 
Thank you to all of you who have committed so fervently to helping to jumpstart and sustain this   
special ministry. I have been blown away by the amount of support we have gotten. You all have 
shown up in droves to help in various ways, whether it was helping me set up, clean up, and prepare 
food, bringing sides and desserts, or volunteering do donate or prepare the main dish. I cannot thank 
you all enough for that. 

         July 13 and 14 will be the last services I lead here at St. Peter. It feels so strange writing 
that, the time really has flown! I hope to see you all there or at sometime before then. I will miss 
you all dearly and will cherish the time I have spent at St. Peter.  

Thank you, again, for making this year a tremendous one for 
Hanna, Willow, Hosanna, and I. 

First Day 
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from Miriam 

Questions?  Miriam Bjornstad  mjthywaybj@gmail.com or 563-663-6558 

from Pr Nichole 

Questions? pastornichole@stpeterdbq.org or 563-583-0860 

Our current “Noisy” Offering  
is for Lutheran World Relief (LWR) School Kits. 

We start off with $37.38. Thank you!  

You can put your donated Items in the        
basket in the entryway.  

We also have a poster there to keep a         
running total of what we still need to make 

our goal of 100 kits.  

Watch for sales that will soon be starting       
for these basic supplies.  

(see page 4 for the chart) 

It was a wonderful, VBS week with the 
Holy Spirit moving around and through 

us to make memorable moments! 

We had 36 kids and 31 helpers singing, 
playing, crafting, and sharing a faith-filled 

week. Many of our helpers were our 
teenagers, mentoring in meaningful ways. 

What a joy to be part of 

Thank you for the many ways you supported our Vacation Bible    
School Ministry! We collected $320.58 in our “noisy” offering.                  

You donated enough supplies to complete 77 Birthday Boxes to be 
given to the Dubuque Food Pantry! The snack ladies appreciated all 
the food items you gave, that they turned into yummy snacks. 

Visit our YouTube page to watch 
the VBS Recap Video created by 
Sara Wernimont, with photos    
taken by Karen Horstmann. 
Thank you both!! 

HIGH SCHOOL MINISTRY (Grades 9-12)   
2024 ELCA Youth Gathering In New Orleans,  

July 16-20, 2024 
 

THANK YOU to everyone who has contributed  

(shoes, cash, time, etc) to our trip so far 

—you are all a blessing!! The kids are REALLY excited!! 

We have raised over $7300 so far!  
 

SHOE FUNDRAISER:  We know you like to live dangerously, 
and are playing “beat the truck” - so when IS that truck 
coming to pick them up??  (This week? Next week?         
We’ve been told July 8, but we’ll see...lol) We can accept 
shoes until the truck gets here, so get on it! 

mailto:mjthywaybj@gmail.com
mailto:pastornichole@stpeterdbq.org?subject=I%20have%20a%20question%20about%20Youth%20activities
https://www.youtube.com/stpeterlutherandubuque
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As a new Pastor I am experiencing many firsts!  

And just recently one of those firsts, was a tornado warning in the    
middle of worship! I have experienced many tornado warnings in my 
life, so when we were under a tornado watch as we started worship,     
I was ready for the possibility that it would escalate into a warning.  

Just as I was preparing to invite the congregation up to communion, 
the emergency alert on my phone went off! People jumped up to help 
carry communion downstairs and put out the candles, and we calmly 
walked to the basement to finish worship! It truly is amazing to be able 
to worship with you all!  

While for us everything went smoothly, that is not the case for other 
churches. Please keep in your prayers, the members of Apple Grove 

Lutheran Church, an ELCA congregation in the South Central Synod of Wisconsin (near Argyle/Darlington), as their church 
was completely destroyed by a tornado over the weekend. 

Weeping may linger for the night, but joy comes with the morning. Psalm 30:5 

If you were to think about churches you’ve attended in the past, I’d wager that most of them had the        
congregation facing the east.  

Since the church's earliest days, congregations have tended to be built so the people face toward the east,  
ad orientem in Latin, toward the rising sun. This became so standard that the idea of facing east eventually became built 
into our language. 

To orient, or reorient oneself is to find the correct direction. An orientation is becoming familiar with a location. But each 
of these words is built off the idea of figuring out which way is east, ad orientem. In contrast, to face west is ad occidental. 

This tradition comes from a variety of sources. In the Bible, when Adam and Eve are cast out of the Garden, they are       
driven west – this Eden, paradise, is something toward the East. There has long been a practice that to face east is to face 
Jerusalem – regardless of your starting point. In Ezekiel, the glory of the Lord enters the Temples from the east. 

But the most obvious reason is that the sun rises in the east – a metaphor for the resurrection. And it was at sunrise that   
the women discovered the tomb of Jesus was empty, and that Jesus was alive. Facing to the east was seen as a way to look 
toward the day when Jesus would come again. 

However, St. Peter is the exception to the rule. Our church faces southwest. I assume this was a decision based on the  
property's location along the well-established Asbury Road. To face east is now more of a tradition than a hard and fast rule 
in church architecture.  So next time you visit a church, take a moment to orient yourself! 

I hope to see you next Sunday and God Bless,  

Doug Horstmann, President of the Congregational Council 

Summer is now in full swing. Schools are on break, VBS is in full swing as I write this article, the weather is very hot, and 
you might even be getting ready for vacation. And of course we are now having our summer worship schedule, only one 
service on Sundays at 9:00 am. 

This is my favorite time of the year for Sunday worship. All our Sunday worshipers are together and the sanctuary looks 
and feels full which is what I like. I like to be able to greet and interact with as many of you as I can. Sharing our uplifting 
and faithful experience together is most meaningful to me.  

This worship time also allows me to reflect on my previous week, and be open to what God might have planned for me in 
the coming week. I almost said, “What I have planned for the week.” But as we know, what I have planned and what God 
has planned for me could be very different. What does He have planned for you? Will you be open to going with His plan 
and embrace it? I encourage you to give it a try and be open to what He has in store for you. 
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MISSION SUPPORT BOARD NEWS 

 Share the Harvest time is near. Bring your home raised garden produce to church to share. Tables will be set up after  
services with available produce! Free will donations will benefit our Growing Hope Globally projects. (see flyer below left) 

 We look forward to Rev. Joan Fumetti joining us July 27-28 for Global Mission Support weekend.  Rev. Fumetti served as 
director of the growing project support for the Foods Resource Bank. The Dubuque area growing project was named 
Growing Hope. 

 We had 2 special visitors on June 4: Rev. Mark Swanson (Regional Director, Growing Hope) and Kohima Daring joined 
us for breakfast. Kohima oversees the Bangladesh Kendua, Bangladesh Dewanganj and India Dimoria programs funded by 
Growing Hope Globally. It was good to learn of the programs—their challenges and successes. 

 The Growing Hope Globally Summer Celebration of 25 Years is in the Decorah area August 2-3. Click link for details: 

 https://www.growinghopeglobally.org/event/summer-celebration-2024/  

 Collection is starting for LWR School Kits.  Now is the time to begin watching for sales of notebooks, scissors and 
such.  See chart below or in the front hall for needed items & progress. There is also a basket for your donations! 

Thank you! Patty Strathman, Director, Mission Support 

FINANCE COMMITTEE UPDATE 

As we head into the summer months, I thought it would be a good time for an update to the congregation on our church 
financials. At the end of April, St. Peter is showing year to date expenses of $177,000 against a budget of $168,000. The 
main driver of this expense overage is our church insurance. We budget $11,000 for the year and have already made the 
annual lump sum payment. This results in an -$8,000 difference at the end of April.  

We are also showing an income of $156,000 against a budget of $164,000 at the end of April. This is due to an -$8,000 
difference in member donations. We are showing $122,000 in member donations against a budget of $130,000. THANK 
YOU to all who are keeping up with their weekly offerings. Your regular giving allows St. Peter to manage our church 
funds and carry out our mission throughout the year.  

The Finance committee would ask those who have not kept up with your weekly giving to please work on getting current 
during the summer months. This will help us to better project if we will meet our annual financial commitments. And don’t 
forget that you can always set up your regular offering with Vanco/ACH so you don’t need to worry about that envelope 
each week!!!  (If you still need envelopes, contact the office, we have plenty left) 

If you have any questions on how to do this, please contact me or the church office and we will assist you.   

Have a great summer! 

Dave Yeager, Finance Committee Chair 

Davehawks1@yahoo.com  563-599-0155 

https://www.growinghopeglobally.org/event/summer-celebration-2024/
about:blank


 

1. Bring it with you | Mail it | Drop off your offerings or envelopes in one of our secure mailboxes, located near the south 
entrance of church. They are checked several times a day, during the week. (feel free to use either 
one, both are locked) 

2. Set Up a Direct Withdrawal from your bank, using VANCO. Contact the office for info. (also available 
for the Pastor Fund). If you need to update your existing direct withdrawal, contact the office. 

3. Donate directly to St. Peter via VANCO  Here’s how: 
 Go to www.stpeterdbq.org/give and choose your donation (or scan the QR code to the right.) 

 You will be taken to the St. Peter VANCO page.  
 From there you can use your credit or debit card to donate.  

 
The ongoing ministries of St. Peter are made possible by your financial support. Thank you!!  
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St. Peter Groups & Meeting Info   New friends always welcome, come see what we are about! 

 Women’s Bible Study—usually meets on the second Monday of the month at 1pm —Contact IP Noah for Zoom link. 

 Fellowship Luncheon—All ages welcome! Held on a Monday each month (next one: Aug 19) —Contact IP Noah 

 Quilting Group—Meets first Thursday of the month in the Fellowship Hall—Contact Alice Wagner/Martha Kemp 

 Spruce Up Group—First & third Tuesdays 8:30am (come when you can)—Contact Wayne Buchholtz/Doug Horstmann 

 Men’s Bible Study—Meets third Saturday of the month at 8am, Zoom option—Contact Steve Fishwild/Dennis Weeks 

 Prayer Shawl Group—Meets third Thursday of the month—Knit and Crochet, with Prayer and Fellowship 

 Zoom Book Club—usually Meets first Wednesday of month —Contact Jean Rieniets/Ann Straley for more info 

 Worship Servants & Altar Servants—Volunteer at Worship Services, contact Scott Brondyke or the office 

Here are our most requested online links: 

Facebook: facebook.com/stpeterdubuque (Please “Like” our Facebook page while you are there!) 

YouTube: youtube.com/stpeterlutherandubuque (Current & past live streams & and other special videos) 

LIVESTREAM WORSHIP: Weekly Worship Service also available live online each Sunday—9am, on our YouTube channel  
Website:  stpeterdbq.org (did you know our calendar is posted on our website?) 

Instant Church Directory: members.instantchurchdirectory.com  (contact the office if you have questions) 

VANCO: http://stpeterdbq.org/give (a secure way for you to donate to St. Peter online-see below) 

 Book Club-Zoom:    Zoom Link–Click Here (monthly-for next meeting, contact Jean Rieniets or Ann Straley) 
Women’s Bible Study: Zoom Link—Click Here (In-person & Zoom, July 8, Contact IP Noah for more info) 
Men’s Bible Study: Zoom Link—Click Here (In-person & Zoom, July 20. See above for contact info) 

Remember GWEN’S PANTRY,  
while you are traveling!  
Bring us all your leftover travel size 
items! Those hotel items make great 
little “kits” to put out.  

We can’t keep the Pantry stocked 
without your help—Evangelical     
Outreach may oversee this project, but we count on 
everyone’s help to keep the supplies coming in! 
 

GWEN’S PANTRY CAN ALWAYS USE: 
Shampoo, Body Wash, Feminine Hygiene products, 

Diapers, Wipes, & Deodorant, too! (no meds) 

Questions?  Contact Cindy Widmar 

Wednesday Worship Outdoors—Camp Style       August 14  | 6pm   
Please join us for one more Wednesday evening worship service. 

We will sing some songs together, hear from a special speaker, and 
share communion, as well as some fellowship, with a special 

treat.  Questions?  Ask Pr Nichole! 

Mediacom TV Schedule    Channel 81 only 
Mon 10 am Tue 6 pm Wed 8 am   Sun 8:30 am  
Thurs 6 pm Fri 8 pm Sat 4:30 pm         and 7:45 pm    

http://www.stpeterdbq.org/give
https://www.facebook.com/stpeterdubuque
https://www.youtube.com/stpeterlutherandubuque
https://www.youtube.com/stpeterlutherandubuque
https://www.stpeterdbq.org
https://members.instantchurchdirectory.com/
http://stpeterdbq.org/give
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87378029577?pwd=UUhmOWs4eDFrVkE0ZStYNGp1NktlZz09C:/Users/StPeterOfficeMain/Documents/1NORTON%20FILES%20DOWNLOADED%20FROM%20THE%20CLOUD
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83992895978?pwd=c1MzZnVBWmIvOFh2OThDRjQ2bGppQT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83570213043?pwd=aVJWRllNa3NCQWJtdXVVVnVYbWp1dz09
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 
 

AA Group-women 
Conference Rm 1pm 

2 
 

Spruce Up 8:30am 

 

Staff Mtg 10:45am 

3 

OFFICE CLOSES      
At Noon 

 

DBQ Fireworks 

4 
 

OFFICE CLOSED 

Happy 
Independence 
Day! 

5 6 
 

Worship  
4:30pm 

7 
 

Worship 9am* 
Fassbinder Baptism 
 
 

Coffee Hour 10am 
 

8 
Women’s Bible Study-
Library 1pm (pg 7) 
 

AA Group-women 
Conference Rm 1pm 

9   

 

Staff Mtg 10:45am 
 
 

10 
Hymn Selection 9am 

11 

 

Quilting Group 
9 am-3 pm 
Fellowship Hall 
 

12 
 

13 

OUTDOOR 
Worship 
4:30pm 
 

IP Noah’s Last 
Sat. Service 
Farewell Party 
afterwards 

14 

Worship 9am* 
 

Coffee Hour 10am 
 

IP Noah’s Last Day 
Farewell Party after 
service 
 

15 

 

 
 
AA Group-women 
Conference Rm 1pm 

16 
 

 
 
Spruce Up 8:30am 

17 
 
 
AUGUST 
BELLRINGER 
DEADLINE!! 

18 
 
 

TT Mtg for camp 
girls FH 4pm 
 

Prayer Shawl 
Group 6 pm 

19 
 

 
Peters/Toops 
Rehearsal 
Dinner FHall  
4-9pm 

20 
 

 
 
Men’s  
Bible Study 8am 
 

Worship 
4:30pm 

21 
 

Worship 9am* 
 

Coffee Hour 10am 
 

Produce Stand 10am 
(see pg 4) 
 
Youth Gathering 
group returns 
 

22 
 

NO Fellowship 
Luncheon  
 

AA Group-women 
Conference Rm 1pm 

23 
 

Staff Mtg 10:45am 

24 

 
25 
 

 

26 
 

27 

 

Mission Support 
Weekend (pg 4) 

 

Worship 
4:30pm 

28 

Mission Support 
Weekend (see pg 4) 

 

Worship 9am* 
 

Coffee Hour 10am 
 

Produce Stand 10am 
(see pg 4) 

29 
 

AA Group-women 
Conference Rm 1pm 

30 

 

Staff Mtg 10:45am 
 

Hymn Selection 
1:30pm 
 

31    

       

We will continue to offer a Zoom option when 
possible. Please contact your group’s leadership 
for updated meeting info.  If you need help with 

Zoom, please contact Pr. Matt or the office. 

*service also livestreaming      Communion offered at all services        OUTDOOR WORSHIP SAT, JULY 13, 4:30pm 

Join us for IP Noah’s Final Services  :( 
 

Sat, July 13, 4:30pm (outdoors) and 
Sun, July 14, 9:00am (indoors) 
 
Afterwards, we will gather to thank 
him for his time here and have refreshments. 
 
There will also be a card basket, if you want to give 
IP Noah & his family well-wishes or a personal note. 

ELCA Youth Gathering Trip to New Orleans  July 15-21 

Office Hours 9 am– 1pm this week 

Office Hours 9 am– 2 pm 

Mediacom TV Schedule    Channel 81 only 
Mon 10 am Tue 6 pm Wed 8 am  
Thurs 6 pm Fri 8 pm Sat 4:30 pm 
Sun 8:30 am and 7:45 pm    



 

 

 1    Marilyn Mueller 
 3    Hosanna Dodd 
  Susan Marino 
  Jonah Markham 
 4    Karen Bies 
       Dave Straley 
 5  Adam Cory 
  Ruth Unmacht 
       Faye Westphal  
 6  Mark Weitz 
 7    Peter Hagenson 
  Kaci Schoenhard 
 8    Emily Schoeny 
 9  Lyle Beck 
10 Shirley Foster 
  Gene Howell 
       Patty Strathman 
11 Aiden Connolly 
  Liam Connolly 
  Bonnie Tiefel 
  Neill Yeager 
12 Christian Bies 
  Nancy Leonard 
  Ellington Maas 
13 Kalea Dostal 
  Micah Stoner 
14 Doug Horstmann 
  Steven Puls 
  Rachel Roen 
  Nick Wedderspoon  

17 Eunice Simpson 
  Sophie Welter 
18 Janet Conrad 
19 Alice Boland 
  Max Rettenberger 
21 Jacob Harmon  
23 Aubrey Bousson 
   Lily Brondyke-Bridges 
   Gerald Laaker 
   Oliver Reed 
24 Marlene Frye 
       Joanne Hillery 
       Andy Nessan 
       Lydia Reed 
       Marcy Wilker 
26 Mary Ellen Kapp 
27 Ann Brimeyer 
       Bruce Haylock 
28 Dorothy Carter 
  Avery Cory 
       Brigham Parr 
       Jolene Rettenberger 
       Del Simpson 
29 Connie Finger 
       Rich Knepper 
       Isabel Markham 
  Dennis Weeks 
30 JoAnn Oftedahl 
31 Avery Hanten 
       Sheila Sharkey-Stuart 
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We celebrate these special milestones. 

Name Date                  

Craig & Joelle Burns ....................... July 4, 2020 ............ 4 years 
Kevin & Cheryl Zumbach .............. July 10, 2004 .......... 20 years 
Carl & Darlene Rahlf .................... July 11, 1958 .......... 66 years 
Edward & Janet McEvoy .............. July 11, 1970 .......... 54 years 
Brandon & Megan Valentine ....... July 11, 2015 ............ 9 years 
George & Kimberly Tuft ............... July 12, 2003 .......... 21 years 
Dan & Barb Shaffer ...................... July 13, 2013 .......... 11 years 
John & Amy Welter ...................... July 14, 2001 .......... 23 years 
John & Nancy Ferry ...................... July 15, 1978 .......... 46 years 
Noah & Hanna Dodd ................... July 16, 2021 ............ 3 years 
Terry & Sandy Schute ................... July 17, 1999 .......... 25 years 
Luke & Shelby Maas ..................... July 19, 2014 .......... 10 years 
Ryan & Sarah Hess ....................... July 22, 2006 .......... 18 years 
Jeff & Kelly Roen .......................... July 25, 1992 .......... 32 years 
Jim & Nancy Leonard ................... July 29, 1989 .......... 35 years 
63 years in between our shortest & longest married couples! 

We remember those affiliated with our  
congregation who have died in the past ten years. 
 

July 9, 2017 .................. Nora D Artus 
July 20, 2018 ................ Velma Coohey 
July 20, 2018 ................ Steven Winders 
July 18, 2022 ................ Marge Schultz 

 “ I thank my God every time I remember you, constantly 
praying with joy in every one of my prayers for all of you, 
because of your sharing in the gospel from the first day 

until now.” - Philippians 1:3-5 

Last chance to study with IP Noah! 
Our July Women’s Bible Study will be his last one!  
 

Join us, even if you have never been before. 
BYO bible, or use one of ours! 
(No preparation necessary) 
 

Women’s Bible Study 

Monday, July 8, 1pm 

NO FELLOWSHIP LUNCHEON or Bd. MEETINGS IN JULY 

As is the tradition at St. Peter, there will be no Board or Council 
meetings in July. And since most staff will be gone on the Youth 
Trip or on vacation during July, we also decided to cancel the July 
Fellowship Luncheon. We will pick up again in August (Aug 19)! 

The Men’s Breakfasts will start up again in September. 

It’s up to groups like Quilting, Prayer Shawl, Book Club, etc if they 
plan to meet—contact the leaders of these groups to check. 

Come join us for our July Men’s Bible Study   
(No preparation necessary) 

 

Designed so you can jump in anytime.  
BYO bible, or use one of ours! 

 
 

Men’s Bible Study      
Saturday, July 20, 8am     

OFFICE HOUR CHANGES FOR JULY — PLEASE READ! 

Due to holidays, vacations, and the Youth Gathering, we will be 
having abnormal office hours in July, on the following dates: 

July 3:  9 am-Noon  |  July 4: Closed  |  Fri, July 5: 9 am-1pm 

July 16—July 19: 9am—1 pm 

July 22—July 23: 9 am—2 pm 

There will be volunteer office sitters July 16-23, and they will do 
the best they can for you. We will also have a pastor on-call. 



 

This is the NEW schedule as listed in the Ministry Scheduler Pro, as of June 27, 2024 
Please look it over, it is set up through Sept 1 online. If you need to make a switch, please go into the MSP and request a 

swap, or contact Scott Brondyke (563-513-9282 or scottbrondyke@aol.com) Please copy the office on your emails. 

Insert Page 1 

A
U

G
U

ST
 V

O
LU

N
T

EE
R

S 
a

re
 li

st
ed

 o
n

 t
h

e 
o

th
er

 s
id

e 
o

f 
th

is
 s

ch
ed

u
le

. 

P
LE

A
SE

 N
O

TE
: 

If
 y

o
u

 h
av

e 
d

at
e

s 
yo

u
 a

re
 N

O
T 

av
ai

la
b

le
 b

e
tw

e
e

n
 S

ep
t 

7
 &

 C
h

ri
st

m
as

, 
p

le
as

e 
le

t 
SC

O
TT

 k
n

o
w

 a
sa

p
, a

s 
h

e 
is

 w
o

rk
in

g 
o

n
 t

h
o

se
 d

at
e

s.
 



 

 This is the NEW schedule as listed in the Ministry Scheduler Pro, as of June 27, 2024 & will be updated next month. 
Please look it over, it is set up through Sept 1 online. If you need to make a switch, please go into the MSP and request a 

swap, or contact Scott Brondyke (563-513-9282 or scottbrondyke@aol.com) Please copy the office on your emails. 

JULY VOLUNTEERS are listed on the other side of this schedule. 

PLEASE NOTE: 
If you have dates you are NOT available between Sept 7 & Christmas, 

please let SCOTT know asap, as he is working on those dates. 
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www.stpeterdbq.org  
 

Office Phone: 563-583-0860  

Email Address: office@stpeterdbq.org  

Office Hours: 9:00-4:00 Mon-Thur; 9:00-1:00 Fri 
 

STAFF 

Pastor: Matthew Agee .............................office: 563-583-0860 

Associate Pastor: Nichole Robson ...........office: 563-583-0860 

Pastoral Intern: Noah Dodd .....................office: 563-583-0860 

Education Coordinator: Miriam Bjornstad .........563-663-6558 

Director of Music : Kristine Fishler .....................563-599-3937 

Office Manager: Christine Rapp ..........................563-583-0860 

Facilities Coordinator: Angie Puls .......................563-542-2711 

3200 Asbury Rd 
Dubuque IA 52001-8408 
 
ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

Saved by God’s mercy, and called by the Holy Spirit, 

We share the Good News of Christ by reaching out in Love. 

Summer Worship Services 

Saturdays 4:30pm | Sundays 9:00am 
 

Holy Communion is celebrated at all services 
 

 
YouTube Livestream Services 
 (see schedule on calendar, pg 6) 

YouTube.com/stpeterlutherandubuque 

 

Outdoor Worship Services 

Saturdays 4:30pm 
July 13 | Aug 10 

 

Wed. Outdoor Service—Camp Style 
August 14 

 

All outdoor services take place in our parking lot 

Reminder: Office is closing at noon on July 3 and 
will reopen July 5. Happy Independence Day! 

https://www.stpeterdbq.org
https://www.youtube.com/stpeterlutherandubuque

